
Hi Everyone… Happy New Year!,

Well here we are… a new year, a new president, and a lot of new 
and exciting tours for 2013.  But as I start my term and write my 
first “note” it is with a sad heart as I think about the passing of 
our good friend and long time member Larry Halter.  Larry was 
president in 2005 and treasurer for a number of years.  Many of 
you know Larry much better than I did, but two things come to 
mind when I think of Larry: he really enjoyed our club and was 
willing to do whatever he could to make it better, and he had a big 
heart.  Larry would often bring one or more of his nephews and 
their friends to our events.  For a number of years Larry has 
hosted one of our Spring Tune-ups, and this April he was planning 
to host it again.  Well as a way to honor Larry’s dedication and 
service to the club, a few members have suggested calling our 
annual Spring Tune-up the “Larry Halter Memorial Spring Tune-
up”.  We will let everyone know the new location of the LHMST 
once it is finalized.   

"A" note from the 
president:

President – Dan Bickley
Vice President – Chip Stout
Secretary – Ellis Kauffman
Treasurer – Jaci Rohner
Tech Dir/Newsletter Ed – Rick Lindner
Tour Director – Daric Galden
MARC Regional Director – Doug Jones
Sunshine Director – Karen Szakelyhidi

Officers:
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Hello Everyone,

Here comes July. As I get older, the time just seems to go by faster and faster. And with the honey-do lists that Kathy keeps 

coming up with, I wonder how I ever had time to work for 43 years!

June gave us all the opportunity to go south and visit the Southern A's at Don Mink's place. We certainly we're not 

disappointed. As usual, great food, a good meeting and great camaraderie with Don and the Southern A's membership. Ellis 

took us through Zenith and Tillotson carb tips and repair, and we celebrated Karen Szakelyhidi's 29th Birthday!

Saturday found Shirley Doherty teaching the first ever Ladies Driving Class for the club. Both Mary Freeman and Kathy 

found the class very helpful and fun. Many thanks to Rick Lindner for helping out and having the patience of Jobe during the 

class. Shirley has more great ideas to involve the ladies as the year progresses. Hopefully, these ideas don't get any other 

Security folks mad at us!  The next Saturday had several club members at the gala for the Greenlawn Abbey Restoration 

group. The cars we brought looked great and were a big hit with many of the guests at the event. I never knew that Ellis was 

so good at the Charleston!

Looking forward.....Be sure to check out the calendar for July. Tech Meet at Joel and Barb Weaver's on the 2nd. I'm looking 

forward to great homemade ice cream and John Moore's presentation on sound deadening in the Model A. Next is the 

Arthritis Show. We need more cars/representation on Saturday, July 12th. If you haven't already registered, please do. The 

website to register is as follows: http//www.arthritisautoshow.com. Or you can register the day of the show.....we really need 

a good turnout and the registration fee is for a very good cause.

Sunday, July 20th is the Gosnell gathering in Reynoldsburg. Not a points event, but a great way to spend a Sunday with 

friends and cars of all makes and models. I'd like to get a group together to have breakfast and then attend. If you're 

interested let me know at 614-460-0419.

Finally in July, is a tour of Mark Hagan's car collection in German Village on Saturday, the 26th - 476 East Kossuth Street in 

German Village – 10:30 am.  Lunch at Schmidt’s afterwards  Don't forget to register for the Old Car Festival 

at http://www.thehenryford.org/ to be held on September 6 & 7. Hotel reservations can be made at the Red Roof Inn located 

at 24130 Michigan Ave. in Dearborn (313-278-9732). More info to come on this also.

Well, that's it for this month. All the Best,

Dan

The Scuttlebutt
The official publication of the Scioto Model A                Club

http://www.arthritisautoshow.com/
tel:614-460-0419
http://www.thehenryford.org/
tel:(313-278-9732


Upcoming Events for July 2014
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EXTRA – EXTRA

Check out our New and Improved club website at

www.themodelaclub.org 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!  The 2014 Club Christmas Party. We will once 
again meet at the Clintonville Woman's Club, on Sunday, December 7th.  This 
year will be a Christmas luncheon from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM. The cost will 
drop $10.00, to $20.00 per attendee. More information will be forthcoming 
as the year progresses.

Ford Day at the Ohio State Fair

Remember to keep Sunday July 27th open for “Ford Day” at 
the Ohio State Fair. Free admission with your Ford Model 

“T” or “A”, parking on the grounds, and a parade.

WANTED!!  Women to submit articles, recipes, short 
stories, helpful hints, etc. for the Scuttlebutt.



Scioto Society Page and Recipe Log

STRAWBERRY PRETZEL JELLO 

SALAD

PRINT

This is one of the most requested recipes for potlucks and BBQs! Its 
sweet, salty and the perfect combo of textures!
Recipe type: Dessert

•2 cups crushed pretzels (I used the checker shaped ones but you can 
also use sticks)
•¾ cup butter, melted
•3 Tbsp. sugar
•16 oz. cream cheese, softened
•1½ cups sugar
•16 oz. cool whip, thawed to room temperature
•1 (6 oz) box Strawberry Jello
•2 cups boiling water
•3 cups strawberries, sliced
Combine melted butter and sugar. Stir in the crushed pretzels. Press 
evenly on the bottom of a 9x13 pan. Bake at 375 degrees F for 8 
minutes. Let cool completely.
2.In a large bowl, combine cream cheese, sugar, and cool whip. Beat 
until smooth. Spread over pretzel crust. Make sure to get the cream 
mixture tight against the edges of the pan to prevent the jello mixture 
from seeping through.
3.Bring 2 cups of water to a boil. Remove from stove and add jello. Stir 
until Jello is dissolved. Add sliced strawberries. Pour over cream layer 
and put in the fridge for at least 4 hours.

Submitted by Kathy 
Bickley-- Chef & 

Chauffeur

Results of the Ladies Driving Test

The ladies did a great 
job of wheeling these 
Model “A’s” around.  
Only got kicked out 
of one parking lot.

http://www.chef-in-training.com/easyrecipe-print/19486-0/
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"

Scioto Spotlight – Doug Jones

"Our Member Spotlight for July is shining on Doug Jones. Doug and his wife Darlene have 

been married 47 years. Having joined the Scioto Model A Ford Club in 1978, Doug has 

served as the club's MARC Region Director for the past 7 years. Previous to his membership 

in our club, Doug was a member of the DC Model A Club for 10 years.

Doug and Darlene are the proud owners of 4 classics, including a '29 Model A Sport Coupe, 

a '29 Buick Sport Roadster, a '51 Chrysler Coupe and a '64 Studebaker Avanti. An 

automotive passion began for Doug when he purchased his first car, a '53 Studebaker. Be 

sure to ask Doug about the history behind acquiring his Model A. It's quite an interesting 

story, involving Darlene, her father and her father's Idaho neighbor.

Doug completed his Masters and Doctorate programs at OSU as well as serving in the 

United States Air Force for 9 years. His last 5 years in the military were spent as a faculty 

member at the Air Force Academy in the Department of Economics.

In 1965, Doug's public service career continued when he was appointed by President 

Johnson to a 3 year post in Alaska to analyze the rebuilding of the State following the 

earthquake of 1964. Further positions included working as Special Assistant to the Secretary 

of Commerce, a member of the Staff of one of the Alaskan Senators and working as the 

Assistant Director of the Economics Division of the Library of Congress. Doug was appointed 

a professor at OSU in the School of Public Policy and Management in 1978. Even though he 

retired in 2004, he continues to teach and mentor graduate students in OSU's John Glenn 

School of Public Affairs.

Thanks Doug for your military service, work for our nation through the years and your 
contributions to our club!"



Old Car Festival
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To register for the Old Car Festival, go to  http://registration.thehenryford.org/login.aspx

The Old Car Festival is a great way 
to end the summer.  The Club has 
the last few years driven up and 
toured some interesting places 
along the way on Thursday.  Then 
Friday we tour Ford sites in and 
around Dearborn, MI.  All in 
anticipation of the 700 plus cars 
built between 1895 and 1932.  This 
is not a “static” show, you drive 
around a lot.

One of several Model 
“A” Ford’s in The Great 
Race – Darlene Jones
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Can’t Get Enough Henry Ford??

John Moore’s Page:
Arthritis Foundation Auto Show – July 10th thru 12th, update

We have committed to showing 35 cars and to date we have 9 car registered and two 
of the cars are from Illinois!  Please mark your calendars, register your cars and bring 
your cars to the show as this is an annual event for our club.  You can register now for 
the show by going on the website www.ArthritisAutoShow.com or by calling 
Stephanie Perry at 614 503-5597.  We need every car we can get on Saturday!  The 
people come to see every car so condition doesn’t matter.  All money collected from 
the show benefits the Arthritis Foundation in finding a cure for Arthritis.

Thursday is the Rolling Legends Tour to Springfield, OH.  Friday is the Cruise-in where 
100 six foot trophies will be awarded and entertainment will be  provided by Snidley
Whiplash.  Saturday is the Classic Auto Show and we need you there at least on this 
day.  After the judging and awards, Phil Dirt and the Dozers will be the evening 
entertainment.  THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT.

Try The Henry Ford Heritage Association   www.HFHA.org
They now have a “Driving Tour” audio feature with 33 different 
Ford related items.  It is worth the time to log on and take one or 
two of these. Locations such as Malcomson Coal Company 
(birthplace of Ford Motor), Willow Run, even the Model A Ford 
Foundation are there – and you won’t get your Ford wet by driving.

Member Down!!

Homer Green, long time member, is laid up with a bad 
leg. His doctor told him to stay off it for 5 or 6 weeks –

and NO break or square dancing for a while. Like to 
send a note?  Address is

2152 Case Road
Columbus, OH  43224-2407

http://www.arthritisautoshow.com/
http://www.hfha.org/


The Ohio Theatre Summer Series
Silent Picture Night – July 17 and 18

Harold Lloyd in “Girl Shy” – 1924  Great 
Show and we get in FREE!!!

The Ohio State Fair – Ford Day - Sunday July 
27th. Park on the Fairgrounds and spend the 
day.  Parade at 4pm.  Tickets and Passes are 
required to get in, Meet at Rick’s (he will be in 
California) for them and leave as a group if 
possible.

Items Wanted or For Sale
Wanted – Two tooth steering shaft for Tom Marasek’s truck. Repos are ten thousands 
undercut and the shaft was bent forcing it on.  BEWARE of foreign parts!!!   Please help.  
Call Rick 614 263-3673

Mark Hagans Auto Collection in 
German Village – July 26th 10:30 
AM.  476 East Kossuth Street.  
Lunch at Schmidt’s

Gosnell Auto Show – Call Chip Stout for info 614 506-2475

July 2 Tech Meet at Joel and 
Barbara Weaver’s house.  
7373 Monica Court
Westerville, OH  43082
614 323-5466

Come out for a wonderful 
homemade ice cream social 
and some tech talk.
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Scioto Model “A”                Club
900 East Cooke Road
Columbus, OH  43224-1943
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